
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

NWFLRoads.com | @MyFDOT_NWFL | Facebook.com/MyFDOTNWFL 

 

For Immediate Release 

December 6, 2016    

 

Donna M. Green, (850) 330-1661 

 donna.green@dot.state.fl.us 

 

Lane Closure on 23rd Street near Collegiate Drive 

 

Chipley, FL – Drivers traveling 23rd Street (State Road 368) west of Posten Bayou Bridge to 

north of Collegiate Drive in Bay County will encounter lane restrictions from 10:30 p.m. through 

6 a.m. Wednesday, Dec. 7 and Thursday, Dec. 8. The outside westbound lane will be closed to 

allow Dynamic Message Sign (DMS) foundation placement. Traffic signs and arrow boards will 

be on site to direct traffic.  

 

This work is associated with the $67.9 million 23rd Street Flyover project.  All planned 

construction activities are weather dependent and may be delayed or rescheduled in the event of 

inclement weather.  Motorists are reminded to pay attention to the speed limit when traveling 

through the construction area, to watch for construction equipment entering and leaving the 

roadway, and to use caution when driving through the work zone.   

 

For more information, follow the Florida Department of Transportation District Three on Twitter 

@myfdot_nwfl or like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/MyFDOTNWFL.  For information 

on the project, like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/my23rdStreetFlyover or follow us on 

Instagram @my23rdstreetflyover.   
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